
 

From: Ruiz, Jesse <Jesse.Ruiz@Illinois.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 4:30 PM 
To: Craig Anderson <CAnderson@ihsa.org> 
Cc: Caprara, Anne <Anne.Caprara@Illinois.gov>; Hawley, Theresa <Theresa.Hawley@Illinois.gov>; 
isnopek@isbe.net; MATIAS ERNESTO <EMATIAS@isbe.net>; Terzic, Adis <Adis.Terzic@Illinois.gov> 
Subject: RE: Lake County Outbreak 
  
Just called your office and left a voice mail.  Wanted to speak to you directly, but in the interest of time, 
sending this note. 
  
I just had a call with IDPH regarding the Lake Zurich outbreak and the recent IHSA guidance. 
  
The Lake Zurich situation, and the recent finding that young people are significantly contributing to the 
spread of virus,  has caused Dr. Ezike and our office to reassess the IDPH guidance and we feel it is 
necessary to require three adjustments to IHSA guidance. 

1. There cannot be any contact drills/physical contact among athletes. 
2. All persons must wear masks at all times. 
3. There must be a strict 50 person limit to all indoor activities, and that would include any 

spectators (people in those groups should also socially distance). 

Per these three points, please send us a revised draft of the guidance for review by IDPH. 
  
I know that changing recently-released guidance is difficult, but I know you appreciate the changes 
necessitated by ever-changing public health conditions.  Things literally need to be assessed by the day. 
  
Truly appreciate your cooperation Craig, and please do call if you have any questions. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Jesse 
State Cell (872) 769-8537 
  
Jesse H. Ruiz 
Deputy Governor for Education 
Office of Governor JB Pritzker 
Email:   jesse.ruiz@illinois.gov 
  
Chicago Office: 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 West Randolph,  16-100 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
Phone: (312) 814-2754 
  
Springfield Office: 
207 State House 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 
Phone:  (217) 558-1018 
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